Dear Fellow Bradford Taxpayers:

The second installment of the 2015 tax bill has been mailed. The tax rate has increased a total of $3.69 per $1000 over the 2014 rate, from $23.27 to $26.96, or almost 16%. The school portion increased $1.75, the county portion increased $0.09 and the Town portion increased $1.85. 
A significant portion of the rate increase is due to this year’s property revaluation, conducted every 5 years.  The Town valuation decreased 10%, from $220,000,000 to $198,000,000.  A particular property’s assessed valuation may have gone down by more than 10%, possibly less, or possibly even increased.
A brief example of the effect of an ’average’ revaluation of a $200,000 property follows:

2014 valuation $200,000.  Tax at $23.27/$1000 = $4,654


2015 valuation $180,000 (down 10%).  Tax at $26.96/$1000 = $4853.

For this example, the tax increase is $199, or 4.3%.   Still a significant increase, but not as eye-popping as the first look at the rates. 
Comments on the Bradford Town Tax Rate follow, from the Board of Selectmen:
In addition to the effects of the revaluation, there were a number of issues that impacted the Town’s 2015 financial picture:
1) Revenues from outside agencies and Town activities were down approximately $118,000. The NHCOPS Police Grant expired, Car Registrations were down significantly, income from several Town Departments, Current Use Penalties and Timber Tax Revenue were also lower.

2) At the 2015 Annual Town Meeting, the Town approved expenditures that were $63,000 higher than in 2014.

3) The Town could not use as much of its overlay as it did in 2014. This was dictated by New Hampshire’s Department of Revenue and fell $40,000 short of last year’s overlay.

These are the major factors contributing to the significant increase in the tax rate. For a more detailed explanation, please visit the Town’s website. www.bradfordnh.org
Each department within the Town is working hard to control costs and doing a great job. The Highway Department took advantage of reduced oil costs and using our own labor, paved Old Warner Road at half the anticipated expense.  The other half ($80,000) would have been a warrant article at the 2016 Town Meeting. They also repaired and re-opened the Pond Bridge.
The Police Department and Transfer Station will both come in under budget. The Fire Department, Library, Planning & Zoning, Cemeteries, Election & Registrations, Parks & Recreation and the Selectman’s Office are also expected to finish the year at, or under, budget.
The Town continues to seek ways to streamline our operations and take advantage of efficiencies gained by joining efforts with other towns. We enjoy your support and welcome your comments.
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